

March 25, 2020

Dear Members of Mill Creek,

I don't know about you, but I am beginning to feel like the Psalmist each morning when I wake up, "How long Lord?". I just continue to remind myself that very soon all of this will be in the rearview mirror of our life and until then we continue to do what we can. Thanks for joining us online this past Sunday! A special thank you to Cindie Hayden, Jacob Holdren, Shirley Holdren, Sandra Kidd, Mike Lee, Marcia Neighbors and Erik Olson for making all of that possible. With each one of us doing what we can, we will all get through this.

Speaking of doing what we can, we are in the process of changing things up a little bit for this coming Sunday. We are teaming up with Buchanan Baptist to provide "Drive-in Church" at Limestone Park at 10:30am. In an effort to practice safe social distancing, we are recommending that you "come as you are but stay in your car." You will simply pull into a parking spot, open your windows, worship along with us and then drive out and head home when all is said and done. We'll see how this goes this week. Then weather permitting, we'll begin making preparations for the following week and will continue having church in this manner as long as we need to. I realize that not everyone is comfortable in getting out right now, so please don't feel any pressure. We will attempt to video it and then post it to our web page later on so you can still feel connected and in touch.

That being said, we will need some help. As of now, I know we could use some folks to help with parking. I am thinking that it is going to take six to eight warm, friendly, smiling faces strategically placed from the entrance of the park and through the field in order to park cars in an orderly fashion. This way we can get everyone as close as possible and leave room for folks to get out and leave if they need to. Contact me if you have any experience with this kind of thing. I am sure that there will be other needs, but right now I think we have most of them covered.

Please be sure to let the church staff or your deacon know if you have any needs. We have a number of folks who want to help and continue to check to see if there are any needs they can assist with.

Stay safe and healthy,

Pastor Dariny